Faculty Council Minutes
Tuesday, March 18, 2003 
Call to order: Dr. Welborn, called the meeting to order at approximately 12:05pm in LEC 14.  
Members present: Lari Arjomand, Jim Braun, Amelia Broussard, Mara Burgar, Jeff Chastine, Lisa Eichelberger, Tom Harden, Ron Jackson, Bobby Marcus, Gary May, Jean Myers, Sharon Sellers, Mary Stephens, Joe Trachtenberg, and Bob Welborn. 
 
Others present: Sharon Hoffman, John Kohler, Cindy Lauer, Bud Miller, Benita Moore, Bill Pasch, Brad Rice, Kim Robinson, Janet Towslee and Tammy Wilson.
 

1. Minutes: Minutes of Feb. 18 were approved by FC. 
2. CAPC:
· Trachtenberg distributed a summary of CAPC actions and submitted them to FC as consent agenda items.  Rice explained the proposed admission and suspension guidelines.  Discussion followed and the report was accepted.  [Secretary’s note: full details are in CAPC minutes.] 
3. Update from the Provost:
     A screening committee has been set up for the Institutional Research position that is open.
     Hoffman is pleased with the work that CAPC has been doing.
     Enrollment Services positions are filled.  Corrine Smoot will begin in April she will work with Jean Myers on transfer evaluations.  
     A&S, CIMS, and TECH dean searches are complete and HS should be complete at the end of April.  The second candidate for Associate Provost will be on campus Wed. and there will be a meet and greet time in the Admin. Bldg.
     Budget meetings will be held Thurs. and Fri. encouraged faculty to attend.  All presentations will be available on the web.
     Three surveys have been conducted on the needs of the Fayette Co. Higher Education Center and the data is being analyzed.
     Discussion followed. 
4. Update from the President:
     Budget update – There is a one percent cut in effect and it will be bigger next year.  Harden indicated that he didn’t feel it would be necessary to cut faculty on this campus.  There are no anticipated layoffs this FY.  There has been no further discussion from BOR about next year’s funds.
     Emergency Response Plan – Harden will present an update to cabinet on Wed. The plan is online and there are flip charts also available.  Security is a concern and cabinet will take with Chief Holmes Wed.   As of this meeting there have been no threats.
     Budget presentations will be held on Thurs. and Fri. to identify the needs of next year.  Discussion followed. 
5. New Business
     Rice reminded FC that Honors Convocation will be on April 3.   Classes will be excused a little early.
     There will be a special meeting for the deans and academic administrators regarding funds on March 26.
     The Clayton State University Service Awards will be on April 30 it will be a special program this year and faculty are encouraged to attend.
     Faculty meeting will be on April 29 or May 1 notice will be sent out soon.
     Discussion followed. 
6. Meeting adjourned at approximately 1:30pm.
Submitted:
Tammy Wilson
Secretary to the Council
